[bookmark: _GoBack]From: Hernandez, Jeffrey - Environment & Economy 
Sent: 02 July 2015 15:58
To: Caroline Ford
Subject: Planning Application 15/00839/REM - Parcels D & E Longford Park

Caroline, 

Further to our formal comments on the above planning application I would like to address the issue of junction radii as mentioned in my previous comments and would clarify further that the smaller junction as proposed is unlikely to be a safety problem provided it’s no smaller than 4m, however, there may be issues over maintenance i.e. vehicle overriding the kerb etc. On this basis I would like to withdraw our objection on safety grounds in this regard.

Regards 

Jeff Hernandez
Senior Engineer – Transport Development Control
Cherwell and West Localities Team - Oxfordshire County Council
Speedwell House Oxford OX1 1NE
	
